## Attendance at the National Commemoration of Jayforce on the 75<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of its Arrival in Japan by Ambassador ITO Koichi

## 伊藤大使のJayforce 7 5 周年記念式典出席

On March 19 2021, Ambassador Ito attended the National Commemoration of Jayforce on the 75<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of its arrival in Japan, hosted by the New Zealand government. Jayforce refers to the New Zealand troops who were part of the British Commonwealth Occupation Force deployed in Japan during the post war period. In total, more than 12,000 New Zealanders served in Yamaguchi and Shimane prefectures. During their time in Japan, many of them learned about Japan and Japanese culture and forged friendships with local Japanese before finally returning to New Zealand with an appreciation of the Japanese culture and people. Jayforce's service in Japan is considered to have marked the beginning of the current close and friendly relationship between Japan and New Zealand.

2021年3月19日、伊藤大使はニュージーランド政府主催で開催されたJayforce 75周年記念式典に出席しました。Jayforceは、英連邦占領軍の一部として戦後日本に配置されたニュージーランド軍部隊です。計1万2千人以上のニュージーランド兵士が山口県と島根県に駐留しました。その際、多くのニュージーランド兵士が日本や日本文化について学ぶとともに、現地の日本人と良好な関係を築き、日本文化や日本人に対する好意的な感情を抱いて帰国しました。Jayforceの日本駐留は、日本とニュージーランドの現在の親密で友好的な二国間関係を築くきっかけとなったと考えられています。









Photo Credit: Mark Tantrum Photography 写真提供: マーク・タントラム・フォトグラフィ



Photo Credit: Mark Tantrum Photography 写真提供:マーク・タントラム・フォトグラフィ